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From the Principal 

 

Important Message, Please Read 
Over the past few weeks we have had a number of students who have taken it upon themselves to walk 
home without their parents. This would be fine except for the fact that these children had designated parts 
of the yard that they were meant to meet their parents in. I have seen the distress that this causes parents 
when they cannot locate their child. Can you please have a conversation with your child about the importance of waiting for 
you and not walking off by themselves.  If you are going to be late with your pick up, please ring Linda in our office so we can 
arrange for your child to wait in our office area.  Can I also remind parents that schools finishes at 3:30, the yard is 
supervised until 3:45, and that all children need to be picked up from school by this time, otherwise they need to be booked 
in to attend after school care. If you are not here by 3.45pm, your children will be sent to the office to wait, as is it not safe 
for them to be waiting in the yard unsupervised. 
 

Curriculum Day  
Tomorrow is a curriculum day and students are not required at school. All staff will be participating in working on a 
guaranteed and viable curriculum.  This means we are looking at what we teach to ensure that your children get the best 
instruction/teaching possible. We are also working to ensure that we do not have a difference from classroom to classroom, 
this means that no matter what teacher your child has they will get the same high level instruction. 
 

Reading Club and Homework 
Our reading club (formally known as homework club) will launch Term 2.  We will have some documentation for parents to 
complete if you would like your child to attend our reading club, which will be sent home with the newsletter next week. Our 
updated homework policy along with the department’s guidelines will also be sent home next Thursday with the newsletter. 
 

Attendance 
Last week I attended a department Principal forum that highlighted the 
importance of your child attending school every day unless they are sick.  If your 
child was to attend school 90% of the school year, every year from Prep to Year 
12, they would miss two and half years of schooling over this period.  We cannot 
teach your child if they are not at school, so please help your child to get the best 
possible education they can, by ensuring they come to school each day.  
 

Justin Thompson 
 

Principal 

 

 

Friday 9th March is Curriculum Day 

 NO STUDENTS AT SCHOOL TOMORROW 
 

Monday 12th March 

Labour Day Public Holiday 
 

Enjoy your long weekend! 

See you all on Tuesday... 

http://www.coralparkps.vic.edu.au


FAREWELL TONY 
Coral Park farewelled Tony Solinas last Friday, as he leaves 
us to pursue other endeavours. Tony has worked tirelessly 
over the past 22 years, assisting students with reading and 
literacy activities, as well as being involved in the school 
band and doing a great job of operating our school library. 
Tony’s commitment to helping our children has been greatly appreciated 
and his skills, great sense of humour and dedication to helping our      
students will be missed by all of the Coral Park community. We all wish 
Tony happiness and success in whatever path he takes. 

 

EASTER RAFFLE 
Don’t forget to buy your tickets for the Easter raffle for 
your chance to win one of the wonderful Easter hampers. 
Donations of Easter eggs for our raffle prizes would also be 
greatly appreciated. All donations will receive a ticket to go 
into the raffle. Raffle will be drawn on Thursday 29th 
March. Good Luck! 
 

PARENT MORNING TEA 
It was lovely to see some new faces at school yesterday for our special 
parent morning tea. Thank you to the Parent Club for organizing the 
morning tea to help welcome our new families to Coral Park. 
 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB 
Book Club brochures have been sent home today. If 
you wish to purchase something, orders can be placed 

online, following the instructions on the 
brochure, or forms and money can be returned to the 
school office. All orders need to be returned by Monday 
19th March. 

 

PLAYGROUP 
Playgroup operates from 9am - 11am each Tuesday and Thursday in our 
school hall. Playgroup is free of charge and everyone is welcome! 
 

LOST PROPERTY 
We currently have lots of jumpers in our lost property cupboard. All 
named items are returned to students, so please make sure you label all 
clothing. If your child has lost their jumper, please have a look through 
our lost property collection to see if you can find it. We also have 2 
scooters and a bike which have not been collected from school.  Please 
come and collect anything your child has left at school, or it will be 
washed and put into our 2nd hand uniform shop or donated to charity. 

 

Diary Dates 

 

MARCH 
 

Friday 9th March 

Curriculum Day 

No students at school 
 

Wednesday 14th March 

Responsible Prep Ownership 

Prep Incursion 
 

Thursday 15th March 

Casey South Divisional 

Swimming Event 

for selected students 
 

Friday 16th March 

Senior Sport - away game 

Coral Park v NWSP-12 
 

Wednesday 21st March 

Harmony Day 
 

Friday 23rd March 

Harmony Day Celebrations 

Senior Sport - home game 

Coral Park v St Francis 
 

Wednesday 28th March 

Regional Swimming Event 

For qualifying students 
 

Thursday 29th March 

Whole School Cross Country 
 

Final Day of Term 1 

2.30pm dismissal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday 16th April 

Term 2 begins 

Be at school by 8.55am 
 

Tuesday 17th April 

School Photos 



 

District Swimming  
A Big Congratulations to Kyana! 

On Friday 2nd March, Kyana from S20 represented Coral Park  

Primary School in the Hampton Park District Swimming Carnival 

at Koo Wee Rup Community Aquatic Centre. Kyana was in the 

50 metres breaststroke and the 50 metres backstroke. Kyana 

came first in both events. She will now represent Coral Park in 

the Casey South Divisional Final at the Noble Park Aquatic    

Centre on Thursday March 15th. If Kyana wins one or both of  

her events, she will qualify for the Southern Metro Finals.  

Congratulations Kyana and good luck in the Divisional Finals.  

 

Congratulations to Cristhel from S19 for choosing 

the winning name for our Extatosoma Tiaratum. 

Make sure you meet Alberna, our curled leaf stick insect, 
next time you visit the science room.  

A special visit from Woolworthsé 
Last Friday, Maria, David and Ingbert from       

Woolworths Hampton Park visited Coral Park     

Primary School to present us with our Earn &   

Learn rewards. We are very lucky to have received 

lots of balls and sports equipment which will be 

distributed throughout all of our classrooms for 

students to be able to use at recess and lunch 

time. 

Well done to all of our families for collecting so 

many Earn & Learn stickers during the promotional 

period last year - it is great to have earned so 

much sporting equipment for our students to use! 

We were also given some boxes of yummy, 

crunchy apples for all of our students to enjoy. 

Thank you Woolies for your                                    

generous donations! 



 

Donõt forget to collect as many Coles Sports 
for Schools vouchers as you can and put 
them in the box at the office so we can get 
lots of new sports equipment for our school! 


